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Summary record of the meeting of the Ad Hoc Group on CFP Reform operating under the Advisory Committee for Fisheries and Aquaculture (ACFA)
17 November 2009
	Attendance list
Europêche: Mr Wichmann (Chairman), Mr Garat 
Cogeca: Mr Buonfiglio, Ms Sánchez Escribano
ETF:      Mr Trujillo, Mr Bigot
EAPO:  Mr O’Donoghue, Mr Suárez Llanos
FEAP:    Mr Ojeda
EMPA:
  --
AIPCE:  Mr Keller, Mr Kuyk
CEP:       Mr Pastoor, Mr Jiménez
Consumers, Auctions : --
NGOs (development):  Ms Gorez
NGOs (environment):   Mr Knigge
Secretaries-General:
Mr Vernaeve (Europêche/Cogeca), Ms Vicente Herrera (AIPCE/CEP), Mr Hough (FEAP)
Observers:                Mr Ferretti (Europêche), Mr O’Riordan, Mr Yvergniaux, Ms Landman (NGOs)
Commission:
Mr Gallizioli, Mr Degnbol (DG MARE), Ms Reimann (DG TRADE).
ACFA secretariat:     Ms Diaconescu, Ms Ruiz Monroy 


1. Adoption of the agenda and the minutes of the last meeting (22/10/2009)
The agenda was adopted. The minutes of the last meeting were approved with a change to the attendance list. 

2. towards a differentiated approach for small-scale fisheries: views and issues arising from the icsf workshop

The ICSF representative informed the meeting about the workshop held by ICSF and its partners on 28 September 2009. He said there had been some useful, interesting and generally positive exchanges of views on small-scale fisheries and CFP Reform. He presented the Statement adopted in the workshop (Annex 1). He invited the Group members to consult the following website http://eussf.icsf.net/ for more information.
Those present welcomed this initiative. The discussion mainly focused on how this fleet should be treated, whether to adopt a differentiated approach to managing it, and how to define it. The NGOs considered that the small-scale fleet should be supported and given incentives if practising sustainable fishing. While agreeing with this, part of the catching sector believed that the high-sea fleet should not be discriminated against and should be granted with the same rights and incentives if fishing sustainably. Other parts of the sector believed that the small scale-fleet needed more financial support to become competitive.
On the other hand, there were different views on the impact of implementing the ITQ system. For some of the participants, if this system was applied to the small-scale fleet, it would assume the concentration of fishing rights in a few hands. 
Concerning the definition, the NGOs suggested that since finding agreed European criteria would be difficult, definitions should rather be applied consistently at the most appropriate level, on a fishery by fishery basis. The EAPO felt it might be better to define which population depended on which kind of fleet. For this organisation, the key word was ‘inshore fishery’; but it would be difficult to find a one-size-fits-all definition. The ETF pointed to socio-economic approach, technical measures and fishing rights as the three main components of a possible definition. For the AIPCE, the definition should be based on the impact of the fleet on resources. 

With a view to reform, the chairman proposed to focus the discussion on the model of fishing rights that the European sector wanted. He thanked the ICSF for holding the workshop and suggested holding conferences on more general subjects. The ICSF representative answered some of the issues that had arisen in the debate, proposed to invite experts from Iceland to present their experiences of ITQs in Icelandic fisheries and suggested holding a broad conference on small-scale fisheries jointly with the Commission.
3. examination of the amended draft acfa opinion on the commission green paper concerning the reform of the CFP (com (2009) 163)  (EP (09) 158 rév 4.)
The chairman proposed to go through document Rev. 4 drafted by the rapporteur (Europêche) chapter by chapter in order to get compromises on the open issues. 
The members congratulated the rapporteur on the document and expressed their views on the different chapters. The document would be amended (Annex 2) and circulated to the members of the Bureau and the Plenary in three languages. 

4. Other business

None.
The Chairman thanked those present for their contributions and the interpreters for their work and closed both the meeting and the work of the ad hoc group.
Maria Jesus Ruiz Monroy
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